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ISSUE BEFORE THE BOARD: 

Review and discussion of statewide assessment transition and options aligned to the Common Core State Standards (CCSS).  During the April State Board meeting, staff from the Office of Assessment and Information Services (OAIS) presented information regarding the key features that will inform the decision-making process to identify the assessment system best suited for Oregon students.  During this briefing, OAIS staff will present information and recommendations from a workgroup convened on May 3rd and May 10th to review and compare the key features of various assessment system options.

BACKGROUND: 

The State Board of Education adopted CCSS in mathematics and English Language Arts (ELA) on October 28, 2010. Districts have since begun to implement the CCSS, aligning curriculum and instruction to the CCSS with guidance provided by a CCSS Steering Committee.  Starting in 2014-15, Oregon’s statewide assessment system will transition to begin assessing students on the CCSS.
Oregon is currently a governing state in the Smarter Balanced Assessment Consortium, which is developing assessments aligned to the CCSS in mathematics and ELA for deployment in 2014-15. However, the Oregon Department of Education (ODE) believes that it is in our best interest to pause and reflect on all available assessment options to determine which option best fits the needs of Oregon schools and districts. 

WORKGROUP ACTIVITIES

A workgroup of 14 individuals was brought together on May 3rd and May 10th to review and consider various assessment system options and provide their collective feedback to the State Board during the May meeting.  This workgroup was made up of professional educators, postsecondary representatives, parents, State Board of Education members, and one current member of legislature.  During the workgroup meetings, ODE staff facilitated conversations designed to compare the characteristics of various assessment system options.  As part of that process, workgroup members conducted individual reviews of the key features of each assessment option and engaged in group discussion to consider the degree to which the assessments meet the needs of Oregon students and educators, based on information provided by the vendors.
By the end of the second meeting (May 10th), the workgroup unanimously identified Smarter Balanced as the assessment system that will best meet the needs of Oregon students and educators starting in the 2014-15 school year.  The workgroup’s recommendation was based on the overall quality of the assessment system, available accommodations, professional development resources, alignment with college and career readiness, and opportunities for Oregon educators to participate in the development of content.
STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

ODE staff recommends adoption of Smarter Balanced as the next statewide assessment system.
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